                                                            




July 8, 2010

The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to approve the minutes of the June 10, 2010 regular meeting with the correction to the misspelling of “supervisors” on the last page. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Charlie Perich is video recording the meeting. Resident Carl Breininger may have comments on some agenda items. 
No executive session was held.
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Checks # eft441-eft466, 17001-17055 and State Fund Checks # 1649-1651. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  5/29
	
	5,736.54

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	137,329.65

	          Expenditures
	
	(105,111.35)

	    General Fund Checking 6/30
	
	37,954.84

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 5/29
	
	96,122.79

	          Revenue
	
	132,241.64

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(147,785.90)

	     General Fund Money Market 6/30
	
	80,578.53

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 5/29
	
	1.00

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	625.90 

	          Expenditures
	
	(625.90)

	     State Fund Checking 6/30
	
	1.00 

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 5/29
	
	86,929.43

	          Revenue  
	
	10,968.07 

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(625.90) 

	     State Fund Money Market 6/30
	
	97,271.60 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 5/29
	
	21,669.80

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	514.71

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 6/30
	
	22,184.51

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 5/29
	
	2,403.90

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	1.63

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	     Recreation Fund Savings 6/30
	
	2,405.53

	
	
	

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 5/29
	
	79,174.40

	          Revenue
	
	73.07

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 6/30
	
	79,247.47


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, was not present.
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, attended the NWRC meeting and reported the ball field repairs will begin shortly.  
David Fink, Director of Public Works, said the review of the Hunters Hill bridge inspection applications were reviewed and will be voted on later in the meeting.
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, gave his road report. Heidelberg’s oil and chipping is completed and the township crew will help with Lynn’s, Weisenberg’s and Lowhill’s oil and chipping. 
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, handed his report to the Board. He said the codification books have arrived. He said Priscilla Brennan, vice-chair of the EAC asked if the Board would consider reducing the number of EAC voting members from 7 to 5 members. One member is moving out of the township and there is already one vacancy on the Board. The Board agreed and Mr. Stonehouse will have an ordinance ready for the next meeting. Mr. Stonehouse mentioned that PA Senate Bill 1042 gives an extension of time for permit expiration dates until July 2, 2013. He is checking into the ramifications of this new law. The Board decided Mr. Stonehouse should continue to attend the Northwestern Lehigh Emergency Services Steering Committee meetings.
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, was not present.
Wisser Estate – Minor subdivision/lot line adjustment – Final – Plan was represented by Scot Dietrich of Beilter Surveying. The plan is consolidating 3 existing lots into 2 lots. No new building lots. The 2 lots have existing dwellings on them. No recreation fees apply. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to approve the plan dated revised 5/25/10 as final plan. Motion carried.

Proposed Recreation Fee Ordinance: Mr. Stonehouse contacted Upper Macungie Township regarding their commercial use recreation fee calculation. They base the commercial calculation on gross floor area. He suggested using a resolution for the actual numbers for the recreation fee calculation as it is easier to change than if within the ordinance 
Proposed Knox Box Ordinance: Dan Stonehouse continues to wait for comments from the fire chief.
Steering Committee: Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to appoint Mark Smith as the member-at-large and Denise Legath as the local business representative member to the Northwestern Lehigh Emergency Services Steering Committee. Motion carried.
Resident Carl Breininger asked about the line of credit loan not being paid off and was told the township paid half the loan amount and will pay the remaining balance at a later date.
Hunters Hill Bridge construction inspection services: Kevin Huber and David Fink reviewed the applications received for construction inspection services and recommend McTish Kunkel Associates be the firm to do the bridge construction inspections. Dan Stonehouse will forward the applications and recommendation to PennDot for approval.
LCATO Summer Convention: Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to pay the $35.00 registration fee for the same personnel as invited in the past years. Motion carried.
New Truck: Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to forgo using the $33,000 grant for a new truck and continue the search for a used truck. Motion carried.

Fire Company on-lot septic permit fees: The Board agreed that the Germansville Fire Co. would need to pay the septic permit fees since they are not township fees but charged for services rendered by the sewage enforcement officer. 

LTCC update: Janice Bortz updated the Board on the progress of the LTCC. The budget from July 1, 2010 to December 31, 2010 is $66,000. Heidelberg Township’s share is $491.58.
Burning Ban: Motion by David Fink, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to declare a burning ban in Heidelberg Township due to dry conditions, to place the ban notice on the township sign and have the ban lifted when the fire chief notifies the administrator and place the ban lifted notice on the township sign. Motion carried.

Public Comment: Christine Krapf, a resident of Lynn Township, asked the Board why she can not place a business sign in Heidelberg Township directing people to her Lynn Township business location. Dan Stonehouse commented that off premise signs are not allowed in the township. David Fink said the sign ordinance was recently changed. Resident Dwayne Henritzy asked if there was an ordinance regarding death memorials along the roads. Dan Stonehouse said the memorials were not covered by the ordinance. Atty. Waters commented about an article in the Morning Call which said that PennDOT was going to leave the memorials in place. The Board decided that it was best to do the same in the township. Resident Geoff Mosebach asked what was decided about David Trexler parking his employer’s truck on his property. Dan Stonehouse answered that he reviewed the situation and changed his determination. The truck will be allowed to be parked on Mr.Trexler’s property. Discussion ensued regarding the sign ordinance changes, commercial zoning along Route 309 and the fire company members voting to dismiss the fire chief.
Motion by David Fink, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to adjourn the meeting at 8:20pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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